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Testimony before the Joint Committee on Public Safety and Homeland Security regarding the establishment of an Inspector General for the Department of Correction 
Chairwoman Cheryl Rivera, Chairman Jarrett Barrios, and members of the Joint Committee on Public Safety and Homeland Security,

My name is Lloyd Fillion and I am chair of the Criminal Justice Policy Coalition (CJPC). On behalf of that organization, I wish to offer the following comments regarding the establishment of an Inspector General for the Department of Correction.  The CJPC joins with those members of the General Court who assert the need for this office, as found in S.1332.  As pointed out by the Governor’s Commission on Corrections Reform in their final report, the Department of Correction will be the better for outside oversight  dedicated to ensuring that the substantial police powers entrusted to the employees of the Department of Correction are constantly monitored both within and without the Department.


There are two specific concerns that the CJPC has.  First is that the placement of the Inspector General within the state police rather than within a special prosecutorial office may invite compromise as both the Department of Correction and the State Police report to the same executive office within the Governor’s cabinet.   In addition, there is no mention of resources to be available to the new inspector general.  We urge the committee to review all options to ensure that the host agency chosen provides the greatest degree of independence for the inspector general, and that appropriate guarantees of resources be included within any legislation which provides for the creation of an office of inspector general for the Department of Correction.


The second concern has to do with the guarantee of confidentiality given to those who provide information to the inspector general regarding potential abuses of power by employees of the Department of Correction.  Sec. 1 (g) provides that the identity of the persons providing such information may be revealed to the governor, the commissioner of correction, the secretary of public safety and any member of the general court, as well as law enforcement agencies.  There may reasons for the aforementioned officers to 
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receive reports regarding the kinds of information received as well as the kinds of incidents under investigation, providing that release of such information does not 

jeopardize any investigation nor provide any information which might be traced to the provider of the information.  However, the CJPC can not construe any need for those 

officers to have access to the actual names or identities of those who provide potentially incriminating information.  Further, in sec. 1 (h) the promise of confidentiality of the identity of persons providing information that initiate investigations is repeated.  Therefore we urge the committee to modify sec. 1(g) to ensure that actual or implied assurances of confidentiality that the inspector general gives are maintained by deleting access to the identity of the persons providing information to all persons except for law enforcement agencies in furtherance of their duties.

